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NBDGHA  
Date: Monday February 7, 2022 
Time: 6:30 pm 

Executive Attendees  
Mike Brideau 
Shauna Ouellette 
Jeff Roynon 
Lucas Horsman 
Paul Courville 
Dyane Brunton 

 
Regrets Chris Olsen 

Sarah Bush 
 

Membership Attendees Kiara Jeffries, Tara-Lynn Miller 
 

Guest  

AGENDA ITEMS DISCUSSIONS ACTION ITEMS 

Call to Order 6:30pm  

Adoption of Agenda Approve - Jeff 
Second - Shauna 

 

Adoption of Minutes Approve - Shauna 
Second - Lucas 

 

Business Arising   

New Business Director’s Update: 
Tara-Lynn Miller was welcomed as the Director of skills and training.   
 
 
 
 
Kiara Jefferies has been very active with the social media posts, which 
has gotten great feedback.  The feedback  has been great regarding the 
senior division. 
 
 
 

 
The executive will connect with Tara-Lynn 
regarding the needs of the membership re: 
skills for the March Break.  Tara-Lynn will 
update the executive with her skills plans.   
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President’s Report                                                        Mike Brideau 
During the month of January, there was minimal contact with the 
OWHA.  It was incredibly frustrating to continue planning with the 
lack of direction and the Covid-19 pause in play.  Spring tryouts 
and provincials will be moving forward this year.   
 

 
Vice President’s Report               Chris Olsen  
Deferred 

 
Treasurer’s Report     Sarah Bush 
Deferred 

 
Scheduler’s Report       Shauna Ouellette 
Rescheduling of games have commenced, and all games have 
successfully been rescheduled for all teams.  There is one 
association team that will need to be contacted regarding one 
outstanding game.  The senior teams were all scheduled.  Some of 
the ice that was returned for the March Break was able to be 
successfully recalled.  The winter skills ice was returned to the city.  
The time keepers have been scheduled until next weekend, with 
some games requiring keepers assigned.   

 
Competitive Report     Jeff Roynon 
Rescheduling was a large aspect of the NDHL meeting.  There are 
some difficulties scheduling with Southern teams for the U15 and 
U18 AA teams.  There was a conversation re: U15 AA Team, and 
Dave Dugas is wishing to continue in his role.  There is a possibility 
of all of our rep level teams playing in girls’ loops in the future.  A 
request was made to firm up the catalogue with Skater’s North.  
Socks are a necessity for the association for next year.  Paul will be 
attending a future meeting to discuss the needs of our 
membership and ensuring stock is present for our players.  The 
coaching applications will need to be distributed ASAP.  Some 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mike will look in to the possibility of adding a 
PWHL team to the league. 
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discussion around looking in to the start of a senior competitive 
team.   
 

 
House League Report           Lucas Horsman 
Positive feedback from the parents regarding the rescheduling of 
all of the games.  The senior division had a great start, the fans 
were very excited to watch.  There has been continued interest 
from many other players for next season.  There appears to be 
room for much growth within the association.   

 
Registration Update              Paul Courville 
There are 45 registrations in the senior division, and registration 
had to close for this season.  There are some transfers from other 
associations that require some finalizing.  Total registration is 
currently:  290.  The City of North Bay will need to be notified that 
more ice time is required for next season.   

 
New Business: 

 
a) Provincials Update   Mike Brideau 

Two teams have a bye to provincials (U11A and U13B).  The 
remainder of the teams will need to play down against Sudbury.   

 
b) SJSH Letter    Mike Brideau 

Tyler Miller is seeking endorsement for a hockey skills academy 
through Scollard Hall.  Some discussion around the reason for 
endorsement is needed to make a decision around providing 
endorsement to Tyler for his request. 
 

c) Coaching Applications/Evaluations Mike Brideau 
Coaching applications need to be sent out as soon as possible.  The 
applications will be sent to Lucas and Jeff, and they will connect 
with Chris regarding any applications that are not a conflict.  The 
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evaluations will be made available for all executive members to 
view.  Any member who would like to speak directly to the 
executive, can connect with Mike and he and another executive 
member will meet with the family to review their coaching 
evaluation.   

d)  Next Season plans:  There is some discussion around 
our rep level teams playing in the northern/southern 
loops.  There was some discussion around the 
secondary teams playing in the age group below, and 
the player safety concern.   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Mike will reach out to the neighbouring 
associations regarding our rep teams. 
 
 

Next Meeting  The next meeting will be Sunday March 13 @ 7:00 pm via Teams 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm 

 


